
VSC MEETING SUMMARY 
08‐13‐14 
11AM Eastern / 8am Pacific, Wednesday, Aug 13, 2014 
 
Call to Order & Roll Call Bob Stewart & Claude Hensley, VSC Co Chairs. Attendance attached. 
 
Past Action Items Claude Hensley will report progress on Past Action Items 
Claude reported the automaker NASTF-SDRM page screenshots were up to date, including several 
changes since our last meeting.      http://www.lockmanlocksmiths.com/nastf-website-guides/ 
 
SDRM Usage Report David Lowell will report on a recent surge in interest/applications for Registry 
Membership. David reported up to date Registry credential numbers:  1197 locksmiths. 850 mechanical, 
or collision repair technicians. 32 automaker / tech support. One reason for growing numbers is, 
Chrysler has limited their franchised dealers daily security data transactions; in a similar way to GM. 
The effect of this is to reduce likelihood that dealership log-in credentials will be used for code brokering, 
resulting in higher interest and use, for SDRM. David agreed to send the VSC co-chairs an up to date 
statistical power point, about two weeks before the semi-annual face to face meetings, for use in meeting 
preparation.  
 
NICB Report Ivan Blackman will update the VSC on the latest NICB matters related to the VSP 
Registry. Ivan reported the numbers for thefts that were in a certain time window after the dissemination 
of a key code, either through a dealer or SDRM. He commented there were ongoing investigations 
regarding a number of those. NICB has passed relevant information to law enforcement as needed and 
referred LSID’s to the SDRM Administrator for follow-up audits. David Lowell, reported following this 
segment that he has suspended 18 LSID’s this year in connection with audits, whether random or 
requested by NICB or automakers. 
 
NASTF Director Report:  NASTF Director, Skip Potter reported he and David have implemented 
procedures to better screen Registry applicants and more effective audit practices, to be pro-active in 
making the Registry more secure. 
 
Policy Work Group Update Claude Hensley, VSC Co Chair will update the VSC on the latest activities 
of the PWG. Claude reported there have been no proposed policy changes, so no PWG meetings were 
held.  
 
SDRM Kaizen Opportunities Claude Hensley will address kaizen initiatives currently being studied 
and/or already underway. The most noteworthy Kaizen initiatives for 2014, are the improved procedures 
and practices mentioned in the NASTF Director report above. 
 
Canadian SDRM Update John Norris, National Automotive Trades Association (NATA) will update the 
VSC on Canada’s SDRM activity. John was unable to attend the call. We will outreach to John before 
our next meeting.  
 
New Business Bob Stewart will call for any new business items to be considered by the group. Bob called 
for new business, but no attendees brought anything up. 
 
Action Items Bob Stewart will assign any new action items for VSC Committee Members as needed. 
No new action items were assigned. 
 
Meeting Adjournment Bob Stewart, VSC Co-Chair  Adjourned around 11:55 



Claude Hensley Co‐Chair Lock‐Man Locksmith Pinellas Park FL

Bob Stewart Co‐Chair General Motors (GM) Grand Blanc MI

Robert Beckmann Committee Member Beckmann Technologies, Inc. Durham NC

Ivan Blackman Committee Member NICB Des Plaines IL

Brian DeAscentiis Committee Member Subaru of America, Inc. Cherry Hill NJ

Charlie Gorman NASTF Board Equipment & Tool Institute Marengo IL

Jim Hetchler Committee Member Key Pro Blanco TX

Dave Lanspeary Committee Member Dave's Auto Repair Youngtown AZ

Tommy Rex Committee Member Pop‐A‐Lock of Tampa Tampa FL

Jerry Riedel Committee Member Dent Wizard Int'l Bridgeton MO

Mark Saxonberg Committee Member Toyota Motor Sales USA Torrance CA

Valerie Sullivan Committee Member American Honda Motor Company Torrance CA

Skip Potter NASTF Staff NASTF St Johns FL

David Lowell NASTF Staff NASTF Colleyville TX
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